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  COMMODORE CHRIS ABRAHAM      

     August is already here, kids 
going back to school, soon 
summer will end.  But,  before 
our summer ends, we will be 
having the annual Labor Day 
Celebration and Bathtub 
Regatta. 

     Parking continues to hamper 
the Club. We had only about 15 
members at the last general 
meeting due to a Giants game 
at the same time and also 
vacation season. Next year if 
there is a Giants game on our 
General Meeting nights we will 
be changing the meeting to 
12:30 in the early afternoon 
with lunch to follow. You will 
be given plenty of notice when 
this happens. 

Please be advised that if you 
park on the boat ramp you 
MUST NOT BLOCK THE 
HANDICAP ENTRANCE'S 
ON THE SIDEWALK.     

 
See picture…the finger is 
pointing to the little square on 
sidewalk next to the white car.  
The yellow square is a 
handicap pathway.   You could 

get a $275 ticket for blocking 
this yellow handicapped access 
pathway.  (There is another 
yellow square located on the 
other side of ramp next to black 
car.) A disgruntle neighbor is 
keeping a close eye on our 
parking practices and takes 
photos anytime there is a car 
blocking the handicap 
entrances.   

 

Chris Abraham 
Commodore 

 

____________ 
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Come and join in our fun!!!! 

              September 5
th

 2016 
  11am  - “Bathtub” Regatta participants assembly  

   12 pm - Regatta Race between BVBC & MHPYC 

   1  pm  -  Live music till 5pm                       

   2:30pm  -   BBQ Lunch 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

More Bathtub 

Regatta on p 2.  
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         Vice Commodore Bruce Feldhammer

     Despite the parking problems which we have 

experienced since the beginning of the year, our club has 

been doing quite well in reference to bar sales. Thanks to 

the Private parties which seem to have been nonstop and 

the future looks very positive too. Law Enforcement 

Appreciation Day was a wonderful success! Thanks to 

all those who helped it be a success!!  

     Our next big event will be Labor Day and this should 

be fun. I'll come up with some surprise drinks and 

maybe a special raffle. Please join us early as it will also 

be the "Bathtub Regatta" which the MHPYC has won 

continuously for the past several years.  (See p______).   

     The good news is that the Giants are not in town. The 

bad news is,… well,.. there is no bad news.  

 

See You On Labor Day! 

 
 
                                            Best Regards, 

                                           Bruce Feldhammer  
                                           Vice Commodore  
 

 

                         Rear Commodore Ken Hallgren

     First I would like to thank 

everyone who showed up and 

contribute to the annual 4
th

 of July 

party it was great. A special thanks  

to Andres Chavez and his galley 

crew. The next club sponsored event 

is the annual Bathtub Regatta and 

Labor  Day BBQ. Immediately after 

the race our Labor Day Celebration 

continues with , live Music and 

BBQ!  As with all club events, we 

need volunteers to help. Andres 

Chaves has already agreed to head up 

the cooking!    It’s a lot of work for 

just one or two people to handle.  

Volunteers needed!  If you’d  like to 

help, please contact me at 

khallgren24@msn.com.  

      Lastly, most of the Saturdays are 

booked for the year. Lots of Fridays 

and Sundays are still available for 

parties.  Let me know in advance if 

interested in a certain date.. 

Kenny Hallgren 

Rear Commodore 

 

 

        
 

 

 

 
Reserving “Use of the Club”! 

 

When reserving the “Use of the Club”,  

fill out all the proper paper work, include 

specific requests and the required 

checks. Do Not write on the calendar 

unless you get approval directly from me 

or one of my assistants. Just because 

the date on the calendar is open DOES 

NOT mean it’s open!  There may be 

other applications pending.  Also, if we 

are out of pre-printed forms, you can 

find the applications on our website:    
 http://www.mhpyc.club/rent-the-

club.html 

BATHTUB  REGATTA  GUIDELINES 
 

 
 
 

The general idea is to promote silliness and a spirit of creativity and fun between the BVBC & MHPYC  
Two qualifications include:  
 1) The “sea worthy” vessels need to be assembled on site that morning, and  
2) The floating devices cannot be a “real” boat or dingy.  Be creative!  Very exciting and fun time.   
Crews can be one to 6 or more, .. We are looking for some new participants to help us continue our 

winning streak!     Come and join in the fun .  Contact Patrick Maples for information. (415 748-2866) 
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  Port   Port Captain Dan Ahern 

Ahoy All, 
      This year is flying by! The 

painting of the outside of the 

building is still in the works. The 

Unions Apprenticeship school is 

almost ready.  (They are doing the 

labor for free) They just have a few 

State and Federal obligations to 

fulfill first.  James Fregosi (Future 

Member) owner of Benjamin Moore 

Paints, is on board to donate the 

paint!  But 1
st
, we have to prep by 

washing the building.  For that, we 

need volunteers.  Reliable volunteer 

member, Dane Gleason, has moved 

back East for six months and will be 

missed. Dates and times to start are 

pending, but I will let you know soon 

as I find out. 

     The floor looks great and will be 

waxed and buffed next week. All 

tables and chairs floor glides are 

working well , Volunteers Michael 

Paine, Alma Bishop, Dane 

Gleason and John Mikulin have 

put in countless hours with the 

glides, so, be careful when moving 

items across the floor, lift when 

possible. The flooring project also 

eliminated all the clutter in the 

club so let's try and keep it that 

way. 

  If you want to volunteer, give 
me a call 415 706 6503 or send 
an email dahoon@comcast.net 

I look forward to hearing from 
you!     
 

      Remember, "If you are 
good to your club, your club 
will be good to you!"    

   How to handle CRUISE-INS     
All boat “Cruise Ins” and/or  
dock reservations must be done 
through the Port Captain 
(Danny Ahern) or the Assistant 
Port Captain (John Mikulin). 
Upon arriving, the Boat’s 
Captain must sign the log book. 
The log book is located in the 
podium under the member and 
guest sign-in book. No one shall 
write in it except The P.C., 
Assist. P.C and the boat captain. 
All advanced reservations taken 
by the Port Captain or the 
Assistant P.C. will be recorded in 
the log book by the Port Captain 
or Assistant Port Captain only! 

Danny Ahern 

Port Captain 

 

        Treasurer Margarita Torres 

Hello everyone, 

     I am so happy to be back.  My 

3 week trip had some unexpected 

events that prevented me from 

coming home on the date 

planned. I want to thank Cary 

Ronan for keeping our bills 

current during this time and help 

with making the necessary 

deposits.   We did have two large 

expenditures this month, Club 

insurance and Board of 

Equalization sales tax.  Also, the 

club’s tax return paper work, is 

well underway! Whew!    

     I hope all of you are well, and 

I will be seeing you all at the 

club! 

Margarita 
Treasurer  

DATE  TIME    EVENT 
Aug. 21 4pm – 8pm  CRUISE OUT:  NEW YORK METS vs SF GIANTS 
Sept. 5th  11am – 6pm  BATHTUB REGATTA & BAR-B-QUE 
Sept. 13th 6:30pm – 8:00pm GENERAL MEETING, Dinner & Tips for Charity 
Sept. 18th 12pm – 4pm  CRUISE OUT:  ST. LOUIS CARDINALS vs SF GIANTS 
Oct. 8th  6:30pm – 8:00pm GENERAL MEETING, Dinner & Tips for Charity 
Oct. 29th 6:30pm – 10 pm HALLOWEEN PARTY 
Nov. 12th 6:30pm – 8:00pm GENERAL MEETING, Dinner & Tips for Charity 
Nov. 24 CLOSED  THANKSGIVING DAY 
Dec. 10  5:30 – 10pm  GENERAL MEETING & CHRISTMAS PARTY 
Dec. 11  12:00 – 3pm  COMMUNITY SENIOR LUNCHEON 
Dec. 25  CLOSED  CHRISTMAS DAY 

tel:415%20706%206503
mailto:dahoon@comcast.net
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          Fleet Captain Cary Ronin     

                 Our July 31
st
 Cruise out 

                 game outing was a  

                 rousing success with the 

Giants defeating the Washington 

Nationals (Sunday July 

31
st
)!!!  The Club is now 4-0 with 

Giants wins on our outings to the 

Giants games.  I would say that is 

more than good luck…that’s gotta 

be MHPYC good karma!  Let’s 

keep it going! The next Cruise out 

August 21
st
 with the Giants and 

NY Mets, is the weekend this 

newsletter is coming out and I am 

hoping, another victory!  Thank 

you Chris Maples for helping out 

with the  Cruise Out while I 

recover...       

     Unfortunately, I had a pretty 

scary health issue occur 

(pulmonary emboli) and I’ve been 

told I need to take it easy for a 

while to make sure the clots 

dissolve and no new ones are 

formed. Yikes!  I’m too young for 

this.  However, know that I’ll be 

watching from home and rooting 

the Giants and MHPYC on!  I am 

feeling better every day and hope 

to be back in perfect health and 

good cheer soon!  See you then at 

the club! 

Cary Ronin 

Fleet Captain 

                Club Secretary  Vickie  VanWinkle   
 
Ahoy all, 
     I hope you all are getting the up 
to the date information of things 
going on at the club through your 
email.  If you are not, please check 
your “spam” or “junk” filters.  We 
have over 300 email addresses on 
our bulk emailings and anywhere 
from 2 to 5 “bounce back” as 
undeliverable .  Your email provider 
may be blocking the clubs email..   If 
your email has changed, be sure to 

update our records  by sending us an 
email through mhpycsf@gmail.com 

 

             
     Neighborhood Liaison, Kat 

Villasenor  purchased  lots of  “Back 

to School” Supplies for 

underprivileged youth from recent 

club fundraisers at the club! Way to 

go Kat & members who helped  and 

who donated !!!  
        Congratulations to our recent 
Member of the Month Recipients:  
For July, Betty Chueng, and August 
was Me!  
              See you at the club!         

                        Vickie Van Winkle 

                                  Club Secretary 

                 

                             

                             PICYA Updates: 
 

          Pacific Inter-Club Yacht association is the only organization in 

Northern California that supports the promotion of recreational boating 

through the coordination and dissemination of information for the benefit 

of boaters. More info at:  http://www.picya.org/mission-statementThey 

also publish an annual Yachting Yearbook.  Free copies of the Yachting 

Yearbook are available at the club near the Ships Store. 
      If you are interested in being a MHPYC Delegate for one or more of 

the upcoming meetings, contact PC Bridgette Carolle 

b4bridgette@gmail.com.   
 
 
 
 

 

Upcoming  PICYA events: 
 

 Sept. 12 – Oakland YC, Delegate mtg. 

  Sept. 24- Encinal YC,  Wheel Chair    

                  Regatta http://picya.org/16-wheel-chair 

 

  Oct. 1
st
 – 30

th
 Annual “Make a Wish” –  

    Delta Cruise event   
                http://picya.org/uploads/file/MAW%20FLYER%202016.pdf 
 

  Nov. 7
th

 – Encinal YC, Delgate mtg. (Awards) 

 

mailto:mhpycsf@gmail.com
http://www.picya.org/mission-statement
mailto:b4bridgette@gmail.com
http://picya.org/16-wheel-chair
http://picya.org/uploads/file/MAW%20FLYER%202016.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/picya.org/photos/a.267577710073878.1073741825.267574986740817/420826304749017/?type=3&source=11
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  ______________________ 

Youth Sailing Program* 
  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
August 28, Sunday - Youth Sailing Program starts new set of classes !!!! 
 

The Youth Sailing Program is pleased to announce that our Fall session of 5 classes 

is to begin on Sunday, August 28,  There are plenty of available openings and room 

for MHPYC families. We would love for your children, family members, and 

friends to attend.  

Ages : 8yrs - 15yrs (and for curious club members interested in learning & helping) 

When :   The following Sundays;  8/28,  9/11,  9/25,  10/9,  10/23 

Where : BVBC and Mariposa Hunters Point Yacht Club 

Times : 12PM-4PM 

Contact: Bridgette  or Steve  email:   bvbc.mhpyc.youth.sailing@gmail.com

        Members & Friends have Fun at the Club! 
  

                  
                                                                               Hanging out with Friends                                                

                                                                 
               Mr. & Mrs. Maples Celebrating 50 years of marriage with us at the club! 

                                   
     Law Enforcement Night at the Club            Fun Shirt Mary Ann     Ahh!...a quiet moment 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT2540_com_zimbra_email%22));


 
 

 

        MHPYC - AT THE HELM - 2016 

OFFICERS DIRECTORS COMMITTEES 

COMMODORE: CHRIS ABRAHAM  (650) 
537-0040 Fastchris@sbcglobal.net 

BRIDGETTE CARROLL (415)786-0253 
b4bridgette@gmail.com 

AUDIT: Nancy Del Sarto, David Fong, & 
Walter Knoepfel 

VICE COMMODORE:  BRUCE 

FELDHAMMER bfeldhammeri@yahoo.com 
DAVID FONG                         
lundyslane@aol.com  (415) 695-7906 

BUILDING: Danny Ahern, Brendan Doyle, 
Brendan Lalor, Steve O’Brien, Paul Slattery, 
Gary Wood & Paul Schlotfeldt 

ASST. VICE-COMMODORE Peter Elzer              
(415) 359-4442 elzerny@comcast.net 

ROBERT “Bob” KNIGHTON 
kbrnmax@comcast.net 

BURGEES: Paul Schlotfeldt 

ASST. VICE COMMODORE                           
Margarita Torres (415) 786-9296 
margie56@sbcglobal.net 

PATRICK MAPLES                                     
(415) 748-2866                                                
patrick.maples@baesystems.com 

BY-LAWS and POLICIES:: Bridgette Carroll,       
Gail Dekreon, Cary Ronan                     

REAR COMMODORE: KENNY HALLGREN      
(415)559-2116 khallgren24@msn.com 

DAVID SPEROW   650-922-3878               
the_sperows@yahoo.com 

DECORATING:  PC Martha Bella (Chair),            
Marisa Abraham 

ASST. REAR COMMODORE                              
Nancy Del Sarto (415) 265-9641                                             

nancydelsarto@hotmail.com, Danny Ahern 

RUDYARD “Reggie” VANCE                             
415-239-4413                      
Rudyard@vancees.com 

FINANCIAL TEAM: Chris Abraham, Danny 

Ahern, Bruce Feldhammer, Reggie Vance, 
Margarita Torres, Bridgette Carroll, Gail Dekreon 

SECRETARY: VICKIE  VAN WINKLE  
mrsvanwinkle@comcast.net                                
(650) 892-7470 

PARLIAMENTARIAN: (Vacant) HISTORICAL: Judy Banis (Chair),                            
PC Martha Bella, Danny Ahern, Bruce 
Feldhammer  

ASST. TO SECRETARY: Gail Dekreon 
gail@dekreon.org (415) 531-6901 

SGT AT ARMS: Bob Fenech                      

SAFETY OFFICER:  Bob Knighton, John 
Kelleher     

INSTALLATION DINNER LIAISONS:                  
Debbie Cooke, Gail Dekreon, Roy Aquino 

TREASURER:MARGARITA TORRES (415) 
786-9296 margie56@sbcglobal.net               

                                                          
LIAISONS 

MEMBERSHIP:  Joni Sperow (Chair),                       

Margarita Torres, Reggie Vance,  Cary Ronan,               
Vicki Van Winkle, Paul Schlotfeldt   

ASST. TREASURER:                                
REGINALD “Reggie” VANCE                       
415-239-4413 Rudyard@vancees.com  

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS: Gail 
Dekreon, Vickie   Van Winkle 

MUSIC COORDINATOR: Reggie Vance,            
Debbie Cooke                                                                        

NAME BADGES: Paul Schlotfeldt     

PORT CAPTAIN:DANNY AHERN                     
(415) 706-6503  dahoon@comcast.net  

NEIGHBORHOOD  LIAISON:                   
Kathy Villasenor 415-370-3970           
katvillasenor@sbcglobal.net ;   

PHOTOGRAPHERS:  PC Martha Bella, Gail 
Dekreon, Claire-Laure Belt, Ken Peterson, 
Roy Aquino       

ASST. PORT CAPTAIN:  John Mikulin    
mikulin444@gmail.com    (415) 517-0694 

PICYA DELEGATES COORDINATOR:                           
Bridgette Carroll (415)786-0253 
b4bridgette@gmail.com 

POPCORN-MEISTER:  PC Rudy Bella, Paul 
Schlotfeldt         

FLEET CAPTAIN: CARY RONAN                                             
415-203-7265    cronan@langan.com  

PORT LIAISON:  Chris Abraham,                 
Danny Ahern        

YOUTH SAILING PROGRAM: Bridgette 
Carroll, Gail Dekreon, Paul Schlotfeldt, 
Braegan Carroll, Steve O’Brien 

ASST. FLEET CAPTAIN: Chris Maples                       
(415) 542-6841 chris.maples@baesystems.com 

RBOC REGIONAL AFFAIRS: Bridgette  
Carroll 

SHIPS STORE: PC Martha Bella, Cindy 
Dailey, Reggie Vance,  Gail Dekreon          

COMMUNICATIONS: Vickie Van Winkle,          

Gail Dekreon, Bridgette Carroll       

NEWSLETTER: Editor, Vickie VanWinkle WEB ADMINISTRATOR:  Ken Peterson 

kenpeterson@iname.com 

 

mailto:fastchris@sbcglobal.net
mailto:b4bridgette@gmail.com
mailto:lundyslane@aol.com
mailto:elzerny@comcast.net
mailto:kbrnmax@comcast.net
mailto:patrick.maples@baesystems.com
mailto:khallgren24@msn.com
file:///C:/Users/Vickie/Downloads/the_sperows@yahoo.com
mailto:nancydelsarto@hotmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Vickie/Downloads/Rudyard@vancees.com
mailto:mrsvanwinkle@comcast.net
mailto:gail@dekreon.org
mailto:margie56@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Rudyard@vancees.com
mailto:dahoon@comcast.net
mailto:katvillasenor@sbcglobal.net
mailto:b4bridgette@gmail.com
mailto:cronan@langan.com
mailto:chris.maples@baesystems.com
mailto:kenpeterson@iname.com

